LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
11th September, 2002

Meeting commenced:
  9.30 a.m.
"
adjourned:
12.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair

Councillors Carson, Judge and Upton
23.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Cullen, Dobbs, Eglin, Smyth and Witkowski and Reverend Dr. Archer and Mr. Nathan.

24.
NEW CROFT HIGH SCHOOL AND SPRINGWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL
The Committee visited New Croft High School and Springwood Primary School.  Although the age of the premises in which the schools were based differed and they were responsible for different age ranges of pupils the staff did encounter common challenges arising from the special needs of pupils.  These included physical needs (e.g. incontinence etc.), a requirement for specialised equipment such as hoists and also emotional challenges as the health of pupils could deteriorate to a point where it became terminal.  

New Croft High School had opened in 1969 and plans were underway to move to new premises on Chatsworth Road in Ellesmere Park in 2004.  It sought to deliver the national curriculum in accordance with the needs of pupils in the age range 2-19 years. Approximately 35% of the 75 pupils had profound disabilities which gave rise to a requirement for staff to be trained in care techniques.  The school had established links with appropriate services - GPs etc. - and, with a view to ensuring that the aspirations of pupils were met, worked also with further education providers such as North Trafford College and MANCAT and potential employers such as Dawson Street Workshops.  Whilst parental involvement was not especially high it was very effective - including generating funding for music therapy which had been of benefit to the pupils. A regular series of actions had been developed to maintain contact with parents such as newsletters, coffee mornings, talks, after school clubs etc.

Members toured the school and noted certain physical limitations such as the narrow corridors which, it was hoped, would be rectified by the move to new premises.  They met with pupils who were developing fundraising projects such as a calendar for sale.

The Committee was concerned that the school had been dissatisfied with its past contact with Salford University and no longer maintained links.  The Chairman agreed to raise this matter via his position on the Governing Board.  Members noted also the potential for the school to continue to provide services for pupils beyond the age of 19 when they were currently required to leave.  A more flexible approach - to allow pupils to stay at the school into their 20s - would, it was considered, be of benefit to those who might not otherwise be able to continue in education as well as to their parents. 

Springwood Primary School was a newer school having only opened on 31st August, 2001.  It catered for 163 pupils aged 2-11 with special educational needs.  It had replaced three separate schools.  The multiplicity of pupil needs generated high staff ratios and a considerable degree of care.

The school had dedicated clinic areas and could, thus, meet medical as well as educational needs.  The main aim of the school was to provide a curriculum which met all pupil needs, was firmly routed in the national curriculum but also offered inclusive experiences so that no child was marginalised because of severity of disability.  The school was committed to developing outreach and inclusion opportunities at a variety of levels.  Parental response was that the approach taken by the school was a credit to the City as a whole.

The Committee inspected the impressive range of facilities at Springwood Primary School.

In their subsequent discussions after the inspections the Committee:

· Were pleased to note that both New Croft High School and Springwood Primary School had expressed appreciation of the support from the LEA.

· Drew attention to the very high level of dedication of the staff both educational and non-teaching at both schools.

· Felt that the enthusiasm and commitment of all staff would be a major part in improving the self esteem of pupils.


AGREED:
THAT the possibility of the Acting Head Teacher of New Croft High School addressing a future meeting of this Committee be noted.

THE COMMITTEE ADJOURNED AT 12.40 P.M., AND RECONVENED AT 2.00 P.M. WITH A REVISED MEMBERSHIP
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